
  

Mass Schedule 

Monday - Saturday 6:30am  

Saturday Vigil Mass 5:00pm  

Sunday 6:30am, 8:30am, 11:00am, 

6:00pm 

 

Parish Office 

148-A Makawao St  

Kailua, HI 96734  

808-266-2222 

www.stanthonyskailua.org  

 

Office Hours 

 Monday - Friday 8:00am-4:00pm  

(Located on 2nd floor above the 

Early Learning Center)  

 

Satellite/Mobile Office Hours 

Sunday 8:00am-12:30pm 

(Located on the Friendship Lanai 

after morning Mass on Sundays) 

 

St. Anthony’s School 

148 Makawao St.  

Kailua, HI 96734  

808-261-3331 

www.saskailua.org  

 

Outreach Thrift Shop  

(Directly across from the Church) 

Mon., Tues., Thurs., Fri. 

8:30am-2:30pm  

808-266-2227 

 

Outreach Food Pantry 

9:00-11:00am  

Closed Wednesdays  

808-266-2227 

 

Hospital & Homebound Ministry 

Ph: 266-2222  

Ministers bring Holy Communion to 

our parishioners who cannot attend 

Mass.  

ST. ANTHONY of PADUA  
Catholic Church and School 

January 6, 2019 
Solemnity of the Epiphany of the Lord 

“Our parish is a culturally inclusive Catholic community brought together by our 
common faith in Jesus Christ.  Our Mission is to evangelize, educate, serve, and 

love one another as God loves us.” 

 “Christ has appeared to us; come, let us adore him.”  

This is the invitatory that is being used in the Breviary, the mandated 
prayer book for the Pope, bishops, priests, seminarians, religious sisters and 
brothers. It may also be shared with the faithful, especially on Sundays.  

 Jesus Christ is the Son of Man (David’s line), and Son of God. This is the 
solemnity of Incarnation: God becoming man, that we may become children of 
God. He reconciles us to the Father. The lost paradise is restored in Him. He has 
appeared, not only to the chosen race, but also to the whole world, to all     
people.  

 The Lord, God the Father has made known his saving power, indeed. It 
was prophesied, retold in the oracle, but now is made visible in the person of 
Jesus. Fitting, therefore, to come, and let us adore him. 

 The readings on this Solemnity of the Epiphany help us reflect, praise 
and adore our loving God. Isaiah prophesied that God’s chosen people should 
rise and shine for their light has come, and the glory of the LORD has risen upon 
them and to all nations. All shall come, bringing gold and frankincense (and 
myrrh). The second reading says that “in former generations this mystery was 
not made known to humankind, as it has now been revealed to his holy apos-
tles and prophets by the Spirit: that is, the Gentiles have become fellow heirs, 
members of the same body, and sharers in the promise in Christ Jesus through 
the gospel.” The Gentiles are the non-Jewish people, including us. The Gospel is 
about the wise men from the East who came to Jerusalem, to search for “the 
child who has been born king of the Jews.”  

In their wisdom, they observed his star at its rising, and they have come 
to pay him homage. Finding him, they knelt down and paid him homage; open-
ing their treasure chests, they offered him gifts of gold, frankincense, and 
myrrh.  They left for their own country by another road, a change of way, a 
change of heart. 

 In summary, the Epiphany of the Lord highlights three things:  

First, God takes initiative to reveal Himself to us.  

Secondly, it points to the significance of our humble searching for God.  

Thirdly, to maintain the encounter with God by our constant communication 
with Him through prayers (adoration) and acts of charity.  
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Clergy 

Rev. Exsequel Tuyor, Parish Administrator   

Rev. Joseph “Bong” Diaz, Parochial Vicar    

Rev. Marlon T. Belmonte, Parochial Vicar   

Deacon Ernest Carlbom      

Deacon Michael Weaver     
 

Parish Office Staff 

Lucy Poueu, Business Manager for Finance 808-791-6523 

Solinuu Topalian, Chief of Staff   808-266-2222 

Dolly Ababon, Parish Office Secretary   808-266-2221 

Cindy Kaul, Religious Education  808-791-6525 

Valerie Haole, Thrift Shop & Food Pantry 808-266-2227  

Nichole DeWitt, Youth Ministry  808-777-6187 
 

School Administration Office 

Bridget Olsen, Principal      808-261-3331 ext 444 

Patricia Barros, Vice-Principal      808-261-3331 ext 442 

Betty Kam, School Secretary     808-261-3331 ext 441 
 

Devotions  

Rosary is recited daily at 6:00am in the Day Chapel.   

Rosary for Peace is at 4:30pm on the 1st Saturday .  

 

Eucharistic Adoration & Benediction is on the 1st Friday, at 
7:00am in the Day Chapel. 

 

Sacraments 

Call the parish office or check our website 
(wwww.stanthonyskailua.org) for information on:  

 

Reconciliation:  Confessions are held on Saturdays, 4:00-
4:30pm in the Blessed Sacrament Chapel or by appointment by 
calling the Parish Office at 808-266-2222. 

 

Baptism Preparation:  Class is held on the 1st Sunday at 
9:45am in the Parish Office.  Call Cindy Kaul, Director of Reli-
gious Education, at 808-791-6525, to set up a meeting with a 
priest prior to attending class. 

 

First Reconciliation, First Communion, Confirmation: Call 
Cindy Kaul, Director of Religious Education, at 791-6525. 

 

Marriage or Convalidation:  Call 808-266-2222 at least six 
months in advance to set up a marriage preparation class with a 
priest or a deacon. 

 

Anointing of the Sick:  Call 808-266-2222  (M-F 8am-4pm) Or 
808-295-5738 (after hours) 

 

Funerals or Memorial Services  

Call 808-266-2222 to set up mtg with priest prior to making  

arrangements for funeral mass or memorial service 
 

Music Director 

Kepa Stern: 808-551-4764 

gierstern@aol.com 
 

Welcoming Catholics Home 

Sr. Isabel Rabbon: 808-261-6356  

Next Week’s Sunday Readings - January 13, 2019 

 Isaiah 42: 1-4, 6-7    Psalm  29: 1-2, 3-4, 3, 9-10 

Acts 10: 34-38    Luke  3: 15-16, 21-22 

This Week’s Sunday Readings — January 6, 2019 

Isaiah 60: 1-6    Psalm  72: 1-2, 7-8, 10-11, 12-13 (11) 

Ephesians 3: 2-3a, 5-6    Mathew  2: 1-12 

Last Week’s Question:   Many times in Scripture, we 
hear the phrase, “fear of the Lord.” We are even told 
that “Fear of the Lord” is a gift of the Holy Spirit. Since 
God is the source of all kindness, mercy, and love, why 
are we instructed to fear God?  

Ask...The Stewards!  
(From Chuck Furr, Chairperson of the Stewardship Committee) 

  

 This Christmas season we were given the opportunity to 
take a copy of Mathew Kelly’s book, “The Biggest Lie in the Histo-
ry of Christianity.”  
 Concerned with extra available time after my retirement, 
my uncle William M. Carrigan, an outstanding lifetime steward-
ship example, instructed, “Just make yourself available.” On pg. 
101, Kelly confirms this profound instruction, indicating that all 
God asks is that you make yourself available. “  
 Availability is what God looks for in the resume’ of our 
hearts. 
           (continued on pg. 6) 

Answer:  Rather than meaning that we are supposed to be afraid 
of God, the phrase really is calling us to a deep sense of awe, rev-
erence, respect, adoration, honor, worship, confidence, thankful-
ness, and love for God. As Pope Francis said, “The fear of the Lord, 
the gift of the Holy Spirit, doesn't mean being afraid of God since 
we know that God always loves and forgives us. Rather, it is a joy-
ful awareness of God’s grandeur and a grateful realization that 
only in God do our hearts find true peace.”  
 
Next Week’s Question:  Evidence from Scriptures and archaeolog-
ical findings has concluded that the site called Al-Maghtas on the 
east bank of the Jordan River is the most accurate location for 
what event in the life of Jesus? 

Jan 5:  7:00pm, Boy Scouts’ Eagle Ceremony (Parish Hall) 
Jan 6:  9:45am, Baptism Preparation Class (Parish Office) 
Jan 6:  9:45am, RCIA (Makai Room) 

Jan 6:  9:45am, Religious Education (School Classrooms) 
Jan 6:  5pm, Youth Ministry (Parish Hall Youth Room) 
Jan 8:  Students return to school  
Jan 9:  7pm, F.I.A.T Prayer Mtg (Makai Room)  
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Prayers for Healing 

Jan Rich 
Victoria Rivenburgh 
Frank Silva, Jr.  
Helen Sing  
Matthew Souza  
Megan Souza  
Steven Stiles  
Julie Strivens  
Jim Swoish  
Richard Teixeira 
Judah Finn Thacker 
Paul Topalian 
Bob Trujillo  
Lydia Viernez  
Gloria Viveiros  
Lehua Weatherwax  
Janice Williams  
Olivia Wong  
Pua’ala Wong  
Howard Yannell 

Dolly Ababon  
Rudy Ababon  
Betty Akeo 
Robert Beyer 
Greg Brossier 
Teagan Brossier  
Ruth Cabrinha  
Sue Capello 
Laverne Lei Chow  
Linda & Niles    
   Cravalho 
Sandra D.  
Joe Douglas  
Rachel Dupre  
Ella Gentry  
Maria Gorak 
Cynthia Branco Guy  
Ethan Hackner  
Wendy Hackner  
Wendell Haole  
Maybelle Helfrich 
Mary Ip 

Ed Lafleur 
Denny Lau 
Randy Lichter 
Gordon Lowell 
Mary Mannion 
Marie Joy Mateo  
Catherine Matsumoto  
Maria McKinnon 
Charlene Medeiros  
Edward Medeiros  
Betty Mihlbauer  
Jim Miltier  
Sharon Odom  
Sharon O’Donnell 
Pam Olsen  
Margaret Peters  
Dennis Piwowarski 
Christian Mika Poueu  
Florence Puana  
Maria Querubin  
Marie Ramirez 
Shirley Rezentes 

 

Sunday, January 6 
9:45am Baptism Prep Class  
 (Parish Office) 
9:45am Rel Ed Classes (Classrooms) 
9:45am RCIA (Makai Room)  
5:00pm Youth Group (Parish Hall)  
 

Monday, January 7  
Tuesday, January 8 
 
Wednesday, January 9 
7:oopm F.I.A.T Prayer Meeting 
  (Makai Room)  
Thursday, January 10 
4:3opm Respect Life Ministry Meeting 
  (Makai Room)  
Friday, January 11 
Saturday, January 12 
 
Sunday, January 13 
9:45am Rel Ed Classes (Classrooms) 
9:45am RCIA (Makai Room)  
5:00pm Youth Group (Parish Hall)  
 

Monday, January 7 
6:30am Daniel Braun (RIP) 

Tuesday, January 8  
6:30am Merdinger Family (Blessings) 

Wednesday, January 9  
6:30am Mabel Santos (RIP) 

Thursday, January 10  
6:30 a.m. Diane Ohata (Healing) 

Friday, January 11 
6:30 a.m.  

Saturday, January 12  
6:30 a.m.   
5:00 p.m.  

Sunday, January 13  
6:30 a.m.  
8:30 a.m. Bert K. & Charles K. Malott (RIP) 
11:00 a.m. Blessings for Parishioners 
6:00 p.m.  
 

Please submit Mass intentions by Tuesday at noon for inclusion in 
the following week’s bulletin.  Thank you for your understanding. 

Lord’s Share  
Weekend of 12/29/18 & 12/30/18 

Thank you very much for your generosity. 

May God bless you a hundredfold. 

All Masses      $   16,194 

Donations sent to the office  $       235 

Lights of Love Donations  $        743 

Donations for Candles   $       176 

Loan Reduction Donations     $         59     

Total         $   17,407 

 

Balance of Loan (Nov 2018)   $ 247,634 

For updates to the names on the Prayers for Healing and/or   
Deployed U.S. Military please email bulletin@stanthonyskailua.org 

Prayers ~ U.S. Deployed Military 

Paul Rivers Å Timothy Bonham Å Gaby Espino Å Justin L Calhoun  

Mario Espino Å Christopher Jozwiak Å Capt. Jimmy Richardson II 
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 Ministry News  

We meet on Sundays, at 5pm, in the Parish Hall Youth 
Room.  Meetings resume January 6, 2019. 

For information on the Youth Ministry,  
call Nikki DeWitt, 808-777-6187. 

 
òAs a gift from God, every  

human life is sacred from  

conception to natural death. The 

life and dignity of every person 

must be respected and protected 

at every stage and in every condition. The 

right to life is the first and most fundamental 

principle of human rights that leads Catholics 

to actively work for a world of greater respect 

for human life and greater commitment to 

justice and peace.ó   

(USCCB, Human Life and Dignity)  

 

Save the Dates - Upcoming Events 
Nine Days for Life Novena.  Jan 14-22. Pamphlets for the nine 
day novena will be provided at the 1/6 and 1/13 Sunday 
Masses.  The novena is sponsored by the United States Cath-
olic Conference of Bishops (USCCB). 
 
National Prayer Vigil for Life. Thursday, January 17,  5:30pm 
(EST) Opening Mass at the Basilica of the National Shrine of 
the Immaculate Conception, Washington, DC, which can be 
watched on EWTN and Catholic TV, will be celebrated in the 
Great Upper Church.   
  
Hawaii March for Life Tuesday. January 22, 2019 at the Ha-
waii State Capital.  2019 March for Life theme: “Unique from 
Day One: Pro- Life is Pro Science”.  After each Mass on the  
weekend of Jan 5/6, and Jan 12/13, members of the Respect 
Life Ministry will have a table on the Friendship Lanai for any-
one interested in participating in the March for Life and/or 
who wants to share transportation to this event.  

Respect Life Ministry  

Youth Ministry   

 

Saturday, January 12, 2019 

1pm—9pm 

St Anthony of Padua, Kailua 

148 Makawao St. 

 

All middle school and high school youth are 

welcome.   

Games, food, fellowship, and fun! 

To RSVP or for more information  

Contact Nikki DeWitt 

Youth Ministry Coordinator 

youthministry@stanthonyskailua.org 

808-777-6187 

Growing God’s Garden: Carmel in Hawaii 
 

 A fundraiser supporting the re-founding of 
the Carmelite Monastery in Kaneohe at St. Ste-
phen’s Diocesan Center will take place on January 
12, (Saturday), 10am-2pm, at the Co-Cathedral of 
St. Theresa (Hall), located at 712 N. School St., in     
Honolulu.  There will be lunch, entertainment, priz-
es, silent auction, plant sale, and video presentation: 
“Growing God’s Garden: Carmel in Hawaii.” 
 

For ticket(s), contact Paula Manz, 808-585-3322 or 
email Paula at pmanz@rcchawaii.org  
($100 Donation/80% tax deductible) 

 
For direct contribution to the Carmelite sisters, make 
checks payable to:  Carmelite Monastery 
   6301 Pali Highway 
   Kaneohe, HI  96744-5224 
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St Anthony School News  

 

 Classes resume January 6, 2019.   
For questions about Religious Education, contact 

Cindy Kaul, Director of Religious Education, at  
808-791-6525 or email  

ReligiousEd@StAnthonysKailua.org 

 

 
 

 
Students are on vacation 
until January 8, 2019.  We 
wish them all a safe and 
restful break and a very 

happy new year. 
  

  Baptism classes are held at 9:45am on 
  the 1st Sunday in the Parish Office.   
  The next class is on January 6.  
  Call Cindy Kaul, Director of Religious Ed, 
  at 808-791-6525, for information or to 
  schedule a meeting with a priest before 
  attending Baptism preparation class.   

St. Anthony’s School is looking for 
a few good laptops. 
 
Do you have a PC laptop with a 
Microsoft Windows XP or newer 
operating system you would like 
to donate to our school? 
 
St. Anthony’s school has received a software program 
called EyeSpy 20/20 for vision testing from the   Lions 
Club through “Project Vision.” With the help of this 
program, children’s vision can be tested year-round 
at school. The equipment requires several PC laptops 
with a Microsoft Windows XP or newer operating sys-
tem, 13” screen, 100 MB of hard drive space and a 
USB port and USB mouse.  As the school only has Mac 
Books, we are hoping for a donation of used PC lap-
tops for this purpose. If you are able to help, please 
contact the school at 261-3331.  Mahalo nui loa! 

Next F.I.A.T Prayer Meeting 

7pm, Wednesday, January 9  

Makai Room 

Friday, Feb 22, 7pm thru  

Sunday, Feb 24, 2pm 

St. Anthony Retreat Center 

Kalihi Valley 

$225 includes private room with 

Bath, A.C, Meals & Liturgy 

Available for 20 women 

Check payable to: 

Scrub Bucket Gospel Ministries 

For details contact:   

Pat Tom 808-261-8104 

Maxine Pollock 808-254-1091 

Or 808-260-2274 

Scrub Bucket Gospel  

Ministries Presents: 

“Because You’re Mine” 



6 

“Whatever you do in word or in deed, do  

everything in the name of the Lord Jesus,  

giving thanks to God the Father through him.”  

Colossians 3:17 

 

We begin a new year, the year of our Lord 2019, by 
looking back on 2018 and reviewing how we lived our 
lives and identifying where we can do better in the new 
year.  How can we be better Christians?  How can we 
strengthen our Catholic faith?  How can we better help 
each other, our families, and our parish to be faithful 
followers of Jesus Christ, our Lord and Savior? How can 
we be better stewards of the talents bestowed on us by 
our Lord? Is there a ministry where we can share our 
talents? 

We are blessed to be a part of St. Anthony of Padua 
parish, an ohana (family) comprised of caring, dedicat-
ed, and committed people who come together to wor-
ship.  But, our place of worship needs repairs. Just as 
we take pride in where we live by caring and maintain-
ing our homes, so, too, must we care about our place of 
worship by maintaining our church. Our church needs 
our help. 

Please prayerfully consider making a contribution to-
wards our Five Year Repair & Maintenance Plan. Your 
donations will help cover the costs of much needed re-
pairs. “Whatever you do in word or in deed, do every-
thing in the name of the Lord Jesus, giving thanks to 
God the Father through him.” 

Thank you for hearing our 
plea. May our Lord bless you. 

In Christ, 

Fr. Exsequel J. Tuyor 

Fr. Joseph “Bong” Diaz 

Fr. Marlon Belmonte Mahalo nui loa for your generosity.   

May God bless you a hundredfold. 

Ask...The Stewards!  
(cont’d from pg 2) 

 

 The second most impacting experience 
affecting my stewardship was the statement 
from my dying wife, Marilyn Furr, three hours 
before she lost the ability to speak.  Jan and Will 
Rich of our parish entered her room at Queen’s 
Hospital. They had volunteered with us in minis-
tries at St. Anthony’s parish. They represented 
volunteer activity to Marilyn and she asked, 
“What can I do?” We were stunned that this  
dying woman was still giving of herself. In our 
Project Makawao fundraiser (a major fundraiser 
for our parish from several years ago), this be-
came known as Marilyn’s Legacy. 
 
Stewardship Challenge:  13 years later, Marilyn 
challenges us to prayerfully consider how we 
can help our ministries and/or help the financial 
needs of our Building & Maintenance Com-
mittee by asking, “What Can I Do?” 

 
(From Chuck Furr,  

Chairperson of the Stewardship Committee) 

 

Five Year Repair & Maintenance Plan 
 

Thanks to your generosity we have  
collected $129,131 .  These funds will pay 

for the maintenance of our church and 
facilities.   

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Solemnity of the Epiphany of the 

Lord 
January 6, 2019 

 

Ȱ,ÏÒÄȟ ÅÖÅÒÙ ÎÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÎ ÅÁÒÔÈ 
×ÉÌÌ ÁÄÏÒÅ 9ÏÕȢȱ  ɉ0ÓÁÌÍ χςɊ 


